Mr. B. R. Tillman V. S. Department of Justice Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Tillman:

You members of the Class of 1896 added much to the success of our commencement. It was good to have you with us and you helped make the occasion an enjoyable one for everybody.

I have read with much pleasure and interest the rehashing of your days at Clemson. Most of the newspapers in the state carried the write-up of your visit.

I appreciated your letter. Hope to see you soon.

With kindest personal regards, I am
Sincerely yours,

R. F. Poole, President

RFP/V